
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

WEEK ENDING 2012 

 

P r i n c i p a l s  M e s s a g e  

D A T E S  T O  

R E M E M B E R  

Friday 3rd March          

Interschool sport home      

Tuesday 7th March           

Meet the Teacher night 

3:30pm to 7:00pm          

Wednesday 8th March      

Family time 3:15 to 4:15pm 

Thursday 9th March     

Meet the Teacher night 

3:30pm to 7:00pm          

Friday 10th March    

Interschool Sport home      

Monday 13th March          

Public Holiday (Labour 

Day)                                  

Tuesday 14th March              

Grade 1 & 2’s Incursion   

Wednesday 15th March    

Family time 3:15 to 4:15    

Friday 17th March       

Interschool Sport away  

Twilight working Bee 

3:30 to 6:00pm 

P r i n c i p a l s  M e s s a g e  

Inside this issue: 

Principals message 1,2 

Office News 2 

Student of the Week 3 

Family time 3 

Fancy Dance 4 

Parents & Friends 4 

Advance Life 5 

Lumino Smiles Dental 6 

EKC tours 6 

Extend OSHC 7 

Calendar 8 

 

Phone:  9306 9481 

Fax:   9304 1391 

E-mail:  westbreen.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Website: www.westbreenps.vic.edu.au 

 

Volume 5

  

Thursday 2nd March 2017 

Dear Parents and Guardian, 

 

What a great way to start a working day………..”Breakfast with our 

Foundation families.”  Such excitement on the faces of our Foundation 

Students this morning as they came to school extra early to enjoy a healthy 

breakfast. The students enjoyed a menu of healthy treats such as cereal, golden 

toast and fresh juices.  The breakfast reinforced to the students their learning of 

the importance of a well-balanced diet, and having a healthy meal to start the 

learning day.  I would like to thank all staff involved in making the breakfast 

such a success and to all our families and helpers that supported the event. 

                          

 

Introducing My Child Conferences: 

Next week commences our first round of meetings between families, students 

and teachers for the 2016 school year - “Introducing My Child Conferences.” 

These conferences provide parents with an opportunity to provide valuable 

background information that pertains to their children’s learning. It is also an 

ideal starting point for the communication of expectations and goals for the 

learning and teaching year. It is important for our children that we all work in 

partnership with each other. Tomorrow confirmed appointment times will be 

sent home with the youngest child in each family. 
 

Attendance ï EVERYDAY COUNTS (Department of Education and 

Training POLICY) 

In last week’s newsletter an article titled “It’s Not Okay To Be Away” ~ 

Reporting absences was published. It summarized the importance of school 

attendance and the process of informing the school of your child’s absence. 

The Department of Education has a policy outlining events which require 

Principal approval for a child to be absent from school.  
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In summary: 

• Medical/dental appointments – Principal to approve if appointment cannot be 

scheduled outside school hours. 

• Bereavement such as a death of family member, attendance at a funeral and/or 

related mourning activities – Requires principal to approve. 

• School refusal activities – Requires principal to approve and a plan to address cause. 

• Family holiday activities – Requires principal to approve and notification well in 

advance. 

• Cultural observance activities – Requires principal to approve. 

• Leisure (shopping, visiting relatives) activities – Not approved 

• Special event or participation in elite sporting events/training - Requires principal to 

approve. 
 

Daily school attendance is important for all children and young people to succeed in 

education and to ensure they don’t fall behind both socially and developmentally. 

Children and young people who regularly attend school and complete Year 12 or an 

equivalent qualification have better health outcomes, better employment outcomes, 

and higher incomes across their lives. It is important that children develop habits of 

regular attendance at an early age. 

School participation is important as it maximises life opportunities for children and 

young people by providing them with education and support networks. School helps 

people to develop important skills, knowledge and values which set them up for 

further learning and participation in their community. 

Conversely, limited school participation is associated with a greater chance of 

dropping out of school, disruptive and delinquent behavior, and may lead to a cycle of 

rebellion against authority. These outcomes have later implications for employment, a 

range of health risk behaviours (drug and alcohol abuse), homelessness, poverty, 

welfare dependence, and involvement in the justice system. 

Have a wonderful week 

Tony Cerra 
Principal

 

OFFICE NEWS 

CSEF REMINDER 
If you have a Health Care Card, you might be able to get a $125.00 

for your child. So if you have not filled in your CSEF form in for 

2017 please do so as soon as possible and bring your Health Care 

Card up to the office. 
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FAMILY TIME 
Come and join us for Family Time next Wednesday in the Library 3.15-

4.15pm. 

 Our activity for the week will be: 

SOCK PUPPETS 

  

 

 

 

 

PLEASE BRING ALONG YOUR OWN SOCK 

**All students are welcome and must be accompanied by a parent or adult 

carer** 

F A Jacinta M For always trying her best and giving 100%!  Well done Jacinta! 

F V Abdul K For trying really hard during learning time, and doing an excellent job. 

1 O Emily F For cooperating well with others and being respectful. 

1 T Duke G For always following our school values.  Keep up the enthusiasm Duke! 

2 B Huda A 
For the positive approach she takes to all aspects of class work and school 

activities. 

2 M Mikheal S For Showing care & compassion by being a good friend. 

2 M Nathania C For writing an impressive recount about 2 Ms boot camp. 

3 4C Khalid M For consistantly trying his best and showing great Westbreen values! 

3 4K Selena B For being a consistently enthusiastic and active learner.  Well done! 

3 4P Mariam H For putting 100% effort in her writing this week!  Well done! 

5 A Maya Z For her beautiful bookwork and great attitude towards learning. 

5 C Roukaya M For always using her manners. 

6 Z Zak A For always contributing in class discussions and having a go! 



 

 

PARENTS  & FRIENDS  
 

Hi Everyone! 

On behalf of Parents & Friends we hope you have enjoyed your 

break and welcome you all to 2017 filled with fundraising and activities for 

our school community. 

P & F are currently in the process of organising our annual Easter Raffle. Each 

student will be given raffle tickets in the next couple of weeks with the Easter 

Raffle drawn on Monday 27th March 2017. 

We would appreciate any donations for the prizes to be included in the Raffle. 

Some ideas can be chocolate, arts & crafts etc 

All donations can be placed in the Easter Raffle Tub in the staff room or 

handed to – Anna Martucci (Mother of Nicholas 2B) 

Once again we appreciate all your support. 

Thank you 

Parents & Friends Association. 







Extend OSHC at  

Westbreen Primary School 

Our Weekly Recap 
This week in After Care we learned all about Health and Fitness and 

ways we could practice being Healthy in Before and After School Care. 

We made a Healthy Eating Display, to help us make better food choices 

during and after school. We had fun making Fruit Kebabs, making our 

fruit a little more exciting to eat. This week we spent a lot of time outside 

getting active on the playground and inventing new games to play with 

our friends such as 44 Home Base and challenging Obstacle Courses. 

Just a friendly reminder to please bring your hats to Before and After 

School Care. As it is Term 1 we need to continue being sunsmart and 

must wear our hats when we are outside. 

Rebecca, Team Leader 

Our Extend Superstar is é Charlie Broadstock for making an 
extra effort to be kind and help his friends in ASC. 
 
What's on next week? 
Autumn Week 
Monday 6th March:  Seasons Display 

Tuesday 7th March:  Autumn Leaf People Craft 

Wednesday 8th March:  Science: Salt Crystal Leaves 

Thursday 9th March:  Wind Catchers 

Friday 10th March:  Nature Hunt Bingo 

 

NEW FAMILIES ï ENROL TODAY 

Enrolling is simple and can be done online via our 
Parent Portal. The annual enrolment fee will not be 
charged until you use the service, so itôs a great 
way to ensure you can have emergency access if 
the need arises. See information on operating 
hours, fees, and how to enrol & book at 
extend.com.au. 
 
Parent Portal: extend.com.au 
 

http://extend.com.au/


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February & March 2017 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

26
th

  27
th

  Breakfast Club 

8:15am to 8: 45 am 

Foundation 

Stud ents go full 

time  

28
th

  1
st

 March   

Breakfast Club 

8:15am to 8: 45 

am  

2
nd

  

Welcome 

breakfast 

for 

Foundation 

families  

3
rd

   Breakfast 

Club 8:15am to 8: 

45 am 

Interschool 

sport home  

4
th

  

5
th

  6
th

  Breakfast Club 

8:15am to 8: 45 am  

7 th   Meet the 

Teacher 

ni ght 3:30 - 

7:00pm  

8
th

  Breakfast 

Club 8:15am to 8: 

45 am Family 

time 3:15pm 

to 4:15pm  

9
th

  Meet 

the 

Teacher 

night 3:30 - 

7:00pm  

10
th

  Breakfast 

Club 8:15am to 8: 

45 am 

Interschool sport 

home  

11
th

  

12
th

  13
th

 PUBLIC 

HOLIDAY ~ 

Labour Day  

14 th       

Grade 1 & 2 

Incursion  

15
th

  Breakfa st 

Club 8:15am to 8: 

45 am              

Family time 

3:15pm to 

4:15pm  

16
th

  17
th

 Br eakfast Club 

8:15am to 8: 45 am 

In terschool sport 

away  Twilight 

working Bee  

18
th

  

19
th

  20
th

 Breakfast 

Club 8:15 to 

8:45am        

School Photos   

School Council 

AGM  

21 st   22
nd

 Breakfast 

Club 8:15am to 8: 

45 am             

Family time 

3:15pm to 

4:15pm  

23
rd

 F to 2  

Open 

afternoon 

2:45 to 

3:15  

24
th

  Breakfast 

Club 8:15am to 8: 

45 am 

Interschool sport 

away   Grade 3/4 

Travel Expo  

25
th

  

26
th

  27
th

  28 th   29
th

  Family 

time 3:15pm to 

4:15pm  

30
th

  31
st

 Interschool 

sport Finals   

Last day of  

Term 1 

finishing at 

2 :15pm  

1
st

 Apr  

Phone: 9306 9481 

Fax: 9304 1391 

E-mail: westbreen.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
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OSHC:  Extend  
 

ONLINE BOOKINGS: extend.com.au 
CALL OUR OFFICE: 1300 366 437 
 

W E S T B R E E N  

P R I M A R Y  S C H O O L  

2-10 Pascoe Street 

Pascoe Vale 3044 

2017 Thursday 2nd March 2017 

NOTICES SENT HOME 

 Meet the Teacher  
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